Minutes of the Diocesan MDG Task Force

May 14, 2011

The following people were in attendance: Pat Sayles, Aline Haynes, Sayah Richardson, Helen Orlando, Janine Kleber, Frank Crumbaugh, Ann Zultner, Chris Cox, Donna Freidel and Lou Cavalieri.

The meeting opened with a prayer led by Aline.

Tuckerton Workshop: Janine reported on the successful workshop held in Tuckerton.  Thirty two people were in attendance.  She and Frank said that none of the churches from the Southern parts of the Diocese were represented.  Janine will follow-up and plan a workshop for the spring of 2012.

Newsletter:  Donna presented a draft newsletter that she and Lou DeSheplo had put together.  She discussed content and distribution – on line with reps being encouraged to make copies in their parishes.  We will also ask Ann Notte to send it to the general e-mail list in the Diocese.  They hope to distribute it every two or three months.  The Bishop will be asked to make a statement in the first newsletter and we will have guest writers as well.  The first newsletter will include an article by Frank Crumbaugh.  Parishes are encouraged to send stories, jokes and photos.  It will be available on the PB website.  There was enthusiastic response to the newsletter.  Bill shared the 3 – 30 – 3 rule.  People give three seconds and then 30 seconds and then 3 minutes, if you are lucky.  Need to be short and compelling in the beginning. 

On-Line Resource Library: Lisa reported on the online resource library initiated by Trisha Thorme.  An outline was presented for the proposed format for the library.  People should send any articles about what they have done to Lisa and she will be the initial editor.  

Brochure:  The new brochure was distributed.  You can copy (attached) and distribute in your parishes in either black & white or color.  

Nets for Life:  A short film about the Episcopal Relief & Development’s fundraising campaign was shown.  We will show the DVD at the parish rep training workshop this summer. 

Curriculum:  At the Episcopal Relief & Development Conference in March educational curriculum for children and teens was introduced.  This curriculum in available at the Episcopal Relief & Development website.

Disaster Relief:  Episcopal Relief & Development is very active in responding through Episcopal churches to disasters in the United States.  We need to remind our parishes to send support for disasters through Episcopal Relief & Development.  We also need to identify someone in the Diocese who will be willing to serve as the Episcopal Relief & Development’s Disaster Relief’s Coordinator in the Diocese.

MDG/Episcopal Relief & Development Training:  Chris went over the proposed agenda.  Helen agreed to develop the liturgy for the morning Eucharist.  Lisa will give the homily.  Helen will ask Lou DeSheplo to work with her.  Chris reported on the results of the survey.  Nearly half of the MDG reps responded.  A summary of the survey results are attached.   The survey was put together by Trisha Thorme.  Discussion followed regarding whether or not we should include tools and techniques for engaging parishioners in the MDGs.  Chris will contact Jarrett Kerbel for ideas.  Bill and Millie agreed to prepare the case studies for the workshop.  We need to see about getting thumb drives for the parish reps.  The date is Saturday, July 16 from 9 am until 4 pm at St. Matthew’s in Pennington.

Upcoming Workshops:  

· Saturday, October 22 (9 am til noon)– Monmouth Convocation,  St. John’s Little Silver.

· Saturday, November 19 (am til noon) – Camden Convocation, Grace Church, Merchantville.

Next Meeting: Saturday, June 22 at 10 am at St. Peter’s Medford.

Attached is the most recent schedule for the remainder of the year.

Respectfully submitted, Lisa Caton
